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October 2, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett;

I am writing to provide a response to the 2007 budget proviso related to the transmittal of the updated plan and business case of the Law, Safety and Justice Integration (LSJ-I) Program.  As described in the attached report, a business case will be developed following the development of the LSJ technology strategy in 2008.
2007 Annual Budget [Ordinance #15652]

SECTION 119. CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM 

P7 PROVIDED FURTHER THAT:

Of this appropriation for the Law, Safety and Justice Integration project (CIP Project 377108), $100,000 shall not be encumbered or expended until the executive transmits to council by motion and the council approves by motion a business case for the Law, Safety and Justice Integration project. 
The executive shall file by July 1, 2007 [reset to September 15, 2007], the business case, including a proposal for the long term direction of the Law, Safety and Justice Integration project, cost-benefit analysis and performance measures, and a proposed motion in the form of 12 copies with the clerk of the council, who will retain the original and will forward copies to each councilmember and to the lead staff for the law, justice and human services committee and the labor, operations and technology committee, or their successors. 

As reported to the council in 2006, the Office of Information Resource Management has worked closely with elected officials within the criminal justice agencies to determine what course of action is in the best interest of the agencies and what meets the best interests of the criminal justice system.  The LSJ-I Program considered various options for redirecting resources in a manner that ensures both continued improvements in criminal justice operations, and the best possible stewardship for the allocated funds.  As a result, in 2007 the program has experienced success in both advancing the previously initiated sub-projects, and in developing a long-term direction for the LSJ-I Program.

The attached report defines both the past progress and future direction of the program.  I am proud to report that the highlights within this report include the following:

· The largest and most complex of the LSJ-I Program sub-projects – the “Booking and Referral Filing Project” – went live on October 1, 2007, with regional operations commencing December 1, 2007.

· The “Consolidated Criminal History Project” went live in April 2007.

· The “Public Information Portal Project” continues into 2008.  The first component of that project – a regional security gateway to be used for the benefit of criminal justice practitioners throughout King County – went live on September 14, 2007.

· Working with both the agency stakeholders and independent consultants, the LSJ-I Program has refined its long term direction to focus on interoperability of criminal justice systems.  This includes cooperative, interagency efforts to assess technology associated with case management and document management functions within the county.

To emphasize this final point, the law, safety and justice agencies are collectively evaluating case management technology.  They recognize the fact that significant changes to any one agency’s operations can impact the full criminal justice operation – both within the county and within the region.  The revised charter for the LSJ-I Program defines that program as a shared resource for vetting technology issues and challenges.  In 2008-09, the two major challenges that will be addressed, and thus become the business plan for the LSJ-I Program in 2008-09, are:

1. Operational gaps associated with digital document management.
2. Impacts, issues, and concerns associated with the long-term viability of the mainframe as a practical and affordable application platform.
Again, the attached report provides detail associated with the business plan for the LSJ-I Program.  This report is further supported by larger consultant studies and program deliverables, which can also be provided if desired by the council.  The LSJ-I Program will not require further funding in 2008 to support either the existing, active projects, or this new direction.
Thank you in advance for your anticipated support of this request.  If you have any questions, please contact David Martinez, Information Officer, Office of Information Resource Management, at 206-263-7887.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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